Sylvan Lake History ~ Building of Sylvan Lake City Hall 

Sylvan Lake was incorporated into a Village in 1921 and as a City in 1947. 
Village of Sylvan Lake Council Minutes: 
June 20th, 1928    The Village purchased an acre of land on Inverness for $2500 from Merrill B. Mills.
March 6, 1929  The Village decided there was a need for a municipal building to house various Village activities, equipment and property. Charles Fisher was authorized to design City Hall. 

June 5, 1929   Kratzer Company installed the furnace in City Hall  for $298.30. Stanley Shaver drilled the well for $1.25 per foot. The plumbing contract was awarded to E. J. Duffy for $775.00. 
June 20th, 1928 
Resolved that the acre of land situated on the westerly side of Inverness Ave. and southerly side of Michigan Air Line Railway on which the electric tower is situated and approximately 209 ft. square be purchased at a price of $2500 from Merrill B. Mills. 

March 6, 1929
A need existed for a municipal building to house the various Village activities, equipment and property. Charles Fisher, a regular architect of Pontiac was authorized to design City Hall. 

April 5, 1929
A special meeting was held for the purpose of considering plans for the erection of a Village Office building. The sketch and plans submitted by Charles Fisher were approved. 
June 5, 1929
Kratzer Company bid on installing the furnace for a sum of $298.30.  The contract for drilling a well was awarded to Stanley Shaver for $1.25 per foot. The plumbing contract was awarded to E. J. Duffy for $775.00. 
Praises for the City of Sylvan Lake

Not only is Sylvan Lake “The Prettiest Little City in the State of Michigan”, but it’s also the most thoughtful, kind and helpful. Monday morning after the storm, the DPW went through the city with the large dump truck picking up tree limbs, branches and debris from Sunday nights storm. The DPW crew consists of Brian Majors, Kevin Hartman and Fred Musgraves. Thank you for being so helpful. 

Another thoughtful and caring event happened Monday morning. The Sylvan Lake Police were visiting the elderly to make sure they were ok after the storm. The police department includes Mark Silver, Mike Mondeau, Jeff Fick and Paul Kremenski. Thank you for caring for others. 

We would also like to thank Lamphere Tree Service for quickly cleaning up the trees felled by the storm and also cleaning up the Rails to Trails trail through Sylvan Lake. 
